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The College-Glen Family Night Out has been cancelled due to safety 
concerns related to the COVID-19 pandemic. A very special “Thank you!” 
to Councilmember Eric Guerra for working passionately and creatively with 
us to reimagine the CGNA Family Night Out event during this time of social 
distancing. However, after a comprehensive review of the risks associated 
with hosting the event, it was clear we could not gather safely and withdrew 
our event permit request. 

The goal of our Family Night Out event has always been to enhance 
the relationship between neighbors and the members of our public safety 
community. We have consistently had participation from the Sacramento 
Fire Department, Sacramento County Probation, SWAT, and the Sacramento 
Police Department including patrol cars and motorcycles, mounted police, 
and K9 patrol. This event gave neighbors an opportunity not only to socialize 
with their public safety officers but to climb into the seat of a fire truck or 
squad car, balance on a motorcycle, learn about the role of the mounted 
patrol, and see the friendly side of many police dogs. Social interaction was 
a key element; neighbors laughing with each other; the CGNA providing 
hotdogs, drinks, and cake; our CGNA business sponsors sharing information 
and treats; volunteers painting faces and crafting balloon animals for kids of 
all ages; Raley’s outfitting a cookie decorating station three tables long; the 
Crocker Art Museum engaging visitors in magical crafts; volunteers from 
Albert Einstein Middle School and Rosemont High School helping set-up in 
the morning and handing out glow sticks in the afternoon, and local elected 
representatives bending ears with residents and helping pass out cake. 

All of this set to a foot tapping sound track that grew into a patriotic 
celebration featuring the presentation of colors by the neighborhood Girl 
and Boy Scout Troops, a live rendition of the National Anthem performed 
by Ben Billeci, and a pyrotechnic celebration provided by TNT/ Red Devil 
Fireworks. 

We considered all the personal interaction and activities visitors have 
come to expect and enjoy and realized that with the current coronavirus 
public health concern, it just is not safe and responsible for CGNA to put on 
the Family Night Out this year. We look forward to bringing this event back 
to Olivet and Hastings Courts in the future! 

The TNT/Red Devil Fireworks have been providing 
safe and sane fireworks for family fun and celebrations 
since 1920. American Promotional Events Inc. West, 
the local distributor for TNT, has been providing the 
fireworks for our National Family Night Out since 
2005. The offer was in place for 2020 and our order 
was filed. We had seven new items to add to show: 
TNT Torch, Sparkle Berry, Toxic Barrel, Centennial 
Fountain, Jungle Flower, Living the Dream and 
Centennial Fountain XL to combine with many of our 
other favorites like Killer Bee, Purple Rain, Delirum 
and Opening Show. Unfortunately, gatherings with 
more than 10 guests within the County of Sacramento 
continue to be prohibited by the Sacramento County 
Health Department. Our National Family Night Out, 
like most other fireworks shows, have been suspended 
for 2020. However, the TNT Red Devil stands will 
be open from June 28th thru July 4th. TNT wants 
everyone to enjoy their fireworks and to be safe. 

TNT/Red Devil Fireworks 
Celebrates 100 Years

2020 Family Night Out Cancelled
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As the 2019-2020 school year came to an end with 
distance learning, we had to be innovative on how to celebrate 
our kindergarteners and sixth graders who were promoting.  
Usually, we have a Fashion Show for our kindergarteners 
to dress up as what they want to be when they grow up.  
However, because of COVID-19, a video was made of each 
child with them dressing up and describing what they wanted 
to be which was shared with each family. In hindsight, this 
created a wonderful memory that can be kept for years to 
come.  

Instead of the traditional sit-down ceremony with 
speeches and music, our promotion for sixth graders also 
looked different this year.  Parents, students and families 
were greeted with a huge balloon arch and congratulatory, 
inspirational signs in our parking lot for a drive-thru farewell!  
The staff came out to cheer each student as they received their 
promotion certificate.  It was a festive event which everyone 
seemed to enjoy.  There was also a video made to celebrate 
each student in which described what they will miss most 
about Bancroft and their plans for the future.  You can view 
the 6th grade promotion video, along with the kindergarten 
video, on our website at Hbancroft.scusd.edu.

Congratulations to Bancroft Students!
By Lorena Carrillo, Principal
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Pre-School Drive Up Promotion
For the past 22 years Ms. Paula has been working with parents, helping their 

pre-school child with socialization, balance, and hands on coordination skills. The 
COVID-19 pandemic changed that experience a little but not the program goals. This 
year, the inability to have an on-stage promotion at Thomas Jefferson required Ms. 
Paula, the parents, and the students to learn the valuable skill of flexibility. It was 
necessary to find a replacement for the on stage, sing along with family, a certificate 
with the child’s name in big print and a gift to take home at the end of the program. 
Ms. Paula and the parents settled on a drive through promotion at the school where 
each child received a promotion cap, a gift, and their big certificate with their name in 
big print. And best of all it all came from Ms. Paula!

 For those interested in a pre-
school class for their child this 
Fall 2020 semester, Ms. Paula is 
taking registration and deposits 
for all three of her programs. The 
Monday through Thursday morning 
preschool program (8:30am-11:15am) for 3 and 4-year old’s has a monthly tuition of 
$185. The Monday through Friday afternoon preschool program (12:00pm -2:45pm) 
for 3 and 4-year old’s has a monthly tuition of $225 a month. The toddler program 
meets on Friday mornings (8:30am to 11:15am) and is open for 2-year old’s with a 
monthly tuition of $80. For registration and more information please call Ms. Paula 
at 916-247-3335. A $50 deposit is required to place a hold on a spot until September 
when school begins. All classes have a parent participation component. Each parent/
grandparent works in the classroom one day a week in the preschool classes. During 
the Friday toddler program a parent/grandparent must be with the child at all times. 



Page 4 www.collegeglen.org

Einstein Middle School Celebrates Resilient 8th Grade Students
By Tarik McFall, Principal

On Wednesday, June 10th and Thursday, June 11th 
Einstein 8th graders were celebrated by staff as families 
drove through campus to retrieve items such as PE clothes, 
yearbooks, and certificates, while returning textbooks, 
library books, instruments and uniforms. Students and 
families were cheered as they drove through a beautifully 
decorated campus with balloons and signs displaying 
words of encouragement for promoting students. Following 
COVID-19 safety protocols, students and parents remained 
in their cars throughout, however, they were able to step out 
of their car, one at a time to take a photo as they received their 
promotion certificate. 

This was an amazing culminating event for Einstein 8th 
grade students which marked what has been an incredibly 
unusual school year to say the least. In addition, a promotion 
video was created to honor our 8th grade students! To view 
this video, please visit einstein.scusd.edu.
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Rosemont High School Celebrates Graduates By Elizabeth Vigil, Principal
In spite of the virtual platform, students and families 

enjoyed a truly remarkable 2020 graduation ceremony that 
reflected many of the Rosemont traditions and celebrated the 
unique character of this special class. Via Zoom, students 
welcomed the school community in a variety of languages. Mr. 
Neff’s musicians played Pomp and Circumstance, and Senior 
Alvina Godinez sang the National Anthem. Superintendent 
Jorge Aguilar and Board Trustee Christina Pritchett delivered 
moving speeches, praising our seniors for their resolve through 
a very unexpected and difficult time and urging them to see 
all challenges as opportunities for growth and positive change. 
Interspersed throughout the presentation of the graduates were 
student speeches and senior awards. To conclude the ceremony, 
a number of Rosemont staff came together for an emotional 
musical “goodbye.” The ceremony was a moving tribute to the 
accomplishments of our students, something we hope they and 
their families will treasure forever. Our graduates are moving on 
to community colleges and four-year colleges and universities 
around the nation, committing to military service, and entering 
apprenticeships programs in the trades. Some are going directly 
into the workforce. Whatever path they have chosen, we are 
extremely proud of their accomplishments and wish them well 
with the next chapter!

As we look to the start of 20-21, we will prioritize safety for 
students and staff, which means strict adherence to all safety 
protocols and new ways of thinking about everything we do on 
a daily basis! Once we understand the plan for a transition back 
to school, we will communicate with all of our families. 

Enjoy the summer, everyone! Go Big Blue!
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Sacramento County Probation By Lynsey Semon, Assistant Chief Deputy, Sacramento Probation Department

As we begin the new school year, many families in our 
community will need additional educational resources to 
support their children at home. The Sacramento County Office 
of Education (SCOE) is committed to helping our families 
and our young people by making sure students have positive 
activities, and that parents have informational materials to help 
them better work with their children.

SCOE maintains an educational video catalog, designed 
to provide students, families, and school districts with 
supplemental enrichment materials to support learning as we 
continue to deal with the impact of COVID-19.

We have collaborated with the Sacramento Educational 
Cable Consortium (SECC) to support at-home learning by 
producing video lessons and supplemental materials for the 
SCOE website (www.scoe.net), the SECC website (www.
secctv.org), and SECC’s educational cable channels on 
Comcast, Consolidated, and U-Verse. Our curriculum experts 
deliver the video lessons and supplemental materials, which 
cover a wide range of topics from virtual field trips to our 
outdoor science education program at Sly Park to managing 
anxiety and emotional well-being. We continue adding content 
regularly. 

These supplemental materials are valuable because they 
give families an opportunity to approach education topics in 
new ways, possibly different from what students might already 
have been learning in the classroom. They also give parents 
the opportunity to address topics that might not have been 
presented in the classroom. We hope some of these activities 
will fill in the gaps and put parents in a position to enhance the 
education of their children.  

Supporting Students and Families with Enrichment Materials
By David W. Gordon, Sacramento County Superintendent of Schools

Probation has made significant operational changes in response to the COVID-19 pandemic. We adopted new social distancing 
procedures focused on providing clients with effective services while protecting community safety. We sadly report the temporary 
closure of our Community Outreach Unit and we hope to be back in the community soon. Probation will continue to adapt as new 
information becomes available and we encourage everyone to continue doing your part to prevent the spread of COVID-19. 

Congratulations to the graduating Class of 2020! Best wishes for the next part of your journey.
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Keeping kids well-nourished continues to be a priority for 
Sacramento City Unified School District (SCUSD). According to 
the Nutrition Services Department, the District is nearing its “two 
millionth meal served” since school closures began on March 16 
due to the coronavirus pandemic. Thirty-one school sites have 
been giving away free breakfasts and lunches for children age 
18 and under, including Bancroft Elementary. Since we started to 
serve breakfast and lunches, Bancroft Nutrition staff has prepared 
and served an average of 130 meals per day.

Beginning Monday, June 15, the following school sites will 
continue to offer one breakfast/lunch per child/per day (while 
daily supplies last), from 8:00-10:30 a.m., Monday-Thursday: 

Elementary – Elder Creek, Ethel I. Baker, James Marshall, 
John Still, Matsuyama, Oak Ridge, Pacific and Parkway. 

Middle and High Schools – Health Professions, Rosa Parks, 
Rosemont, and West Campus.

Whether students are participating in distance learning or are 
in the regular classroom, staying well-fed and healthy is critical 
to their success. There are no forms to complete to receive these 
meals; participants only need to be 18 or younger. Please check 
with the site closest to you for any procedures they may have in 
place. The District hopes everyone has a healthy, safe summer.

“Food for Thought” has Double Meaning
By Lorena Carrillo, Principal

On June 11 Sacramento City Unified wrapped up a school year that was like no other. Mid-semester we shifted to distance 
learning while our community complied with shelter in place orders to slow the spread of COVID-19. We mobilized quickly to continue 
meeting our students’ academic, social and emotional needs: distributing millions of meals, tens of thousands of computers, and internet 
access for families. We celebrated the class of 2020 with virtual graduation ceremonies.

We remain concerned about learning loss – and ask returning students to keep district-issued computers to access district resources 
and support. We will also continue to provide meals for students this summer at 13 school sites.

We look forward to our students return on September 3 and are planning now for reopening. While we face some uncertainty, we 
know it will be different from when our schools abruptly closed. We will use state and county guidelines released in the last few weeks.

We’re designing our district’s plan using these guidelines, as well as research, surveys and community feedback. We will continually 
engage with stakeholders for input before and after drafting our final plan. As circumstances evolve, we will remain nimble and adjust 
as needed to best protect the safety, and 
academic, social and emotional needs of 
our students and community. When school 
resumes, our schools must also be prepared 
to recognize and address the stress caused 
by weeks in isolation, and collective trauma. 
Our schools must not only be safe, but be 
emotionally safe spaces for everyone.

Stay in touch with us on social media: 
Facebook: @scusd
Twitter: @officialSCUSD
Instagram: @officialSCUSD

Our Path for Reopening Sac City Unified Schools 
By Tara Gallegos, Chief Communications Officer, SCUSD
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Community College Learning Continues 
By Tami Nelson, Los Rios Trustee District Trustee

Summer session has begun! Classes started June 8th, 
and students have the opportunity to choose their schedule 
preference. We have four week class sessions ending July 2nd, 
as well as classes that start later in the summer (July 6th-July 
31st). Los Rios Community College District is also offering 
six and eight week classes, with various start dates throughout 
the summer. This offers students the flexibility to work around 
jobs or vacations, as well as to accommodate students who may 
realize later on that they want to take on a class. 

All summer learning is happening online! Be sure to register 
ASAP for summer, as many classes are getting full or have 
waitlists. Fall enrollment began a week ago, so if you know you 
will be attending community college, make sure to head to our 
website www.losrios.edu to register. 

With the cost of college going up and many colleges 
moving to remote operations, it is a great time to pursue your 
academic dreams at your local community college. California 
Community Colleges are an affordable way to earn a degree or 
certificate, and to save money before transferring to a four-year 
university. The vast majority of our students qualify for free 
tuition through the Los Rios Promise, which combines local 
and state money to eliminate financial barriers for students. 
Many students qualify for additional financial support as well, 
such as federal financial aid and scholarships. Now is a great 
time to check out the Los Rios Community College District!

Distance Learning and Graduation
By Tami Nelson, Los Rios Community College District Trustee

Los Rios Community College was one of the first schools to 
suspend face-to-face classes, beginning March 13th. The district 
swiftly moved to 100% remote operations including moving all 
classes and student services online. This was a historic decision 
for us and one that wasn’t taken lightly. Across the district, we 
made sure we were continuing the most critical services that our 
students need. Our colleges used all available resources to provide 
computers for students who have limited access to technology. We 
also continued to provide important on-campus food distribution 
opportunities. Lastly, we refunded students for parking permits and 
health center fees.

Unfortunately, we were not able to have our in-person 
commencement (graduation) ceremonies. In lieu of this, the colleges 
mailed each and every graduating student an official commencement 
program, a letter from the college president, and an official Class of 
2020 tassel. Additionally, all graduates will be invited to participate 
during the Spring 2021 in-person commencement ceremony.

We also created a number of opportunities for graduates to tell 
their personal stories and share their experiences with their classmates 
and loved ones on the college’s official social media channels. The 
colleges put together a video for their students as well. While we 
are sad we could not celebrate in person with everyone, we want to 
congratulate our students on their hard work and accomplishments, 
even during this uncertain time. Way to go, grads!

A bright spot uplifted spirits with the recent virtual Court and Community School 
Graduation of 55 SCOE students! To view the event please visit https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=u61e-VxenyE&feature=youtu.be. 

SCOE published guidance for school districts on reopening schools. Please go to the SCOE 
web site to access the document. It addresses health and safety concerns, learning options, 
the need for protocols to address students’ social and emotional needs, and encouragement 
for districts to provide enrichment activities for students. Each district will adopt their own 
policies and procedures based on what will work for their community, hopefully drawing 

on the SCOE guidance document that was 
developed in collaboration with all 13 school 
districts. SCUSD also announced the creation of 
an on line calming room packed full of resources 
and tools to help with anxiety, uncertainty like 
exercise, mediation, arts and music, yoga, 
games, funny videos and resources. 

Please remember you are not alone during this time. Reach out and talk to someone; 
it’s OK to not feel OK. The Source offers 24/7 crisis intervention services for youth and 
caregivers. Call or text 916-SUPPORT. Another great county resource is the Youth Help 
Network that provides crisis, coping, and resources for youth. Call (833) 333-2YHN 
(2946) or text (916) 860-9819. Wellspace provides suicide prevention services 24/7 at 
916-368-3111.

Graduation, School Opening Guidance, Health Resources
By Bina Lefkovitz, Sacramento County Board of Education, Trustee 1
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Graduation for Sacramento State’s Class of 2020 was 
unlike anything in the University’s 73-year history. Students 
who had completed their degrees and returned to carry on the 
tradition of taking cap-and-gown photos found a nearly empty 
campus, because of the COVID-19 pandemic that so changed 
their final semester.

Along with disrupting their education, the pandemic upended 
students’ lives, leaving many feeling overwhelmed, confused, 
anxious, and disappointed that their time at Sac State did not end 
as they had dreamed.

Commencement ceremonies at Golden 1 Center for 9,778 
graduating seniors — the largest class in Sac State’s history — 
were postponed until May 2021 because of COVID-19. The 
University made the decision in mid-March to move to online 
learning, leaving this year’s graduates little time to say goodbye 
in person to their professors, campus administrators and staff, and 
friends.

Sac State honored the 2020 graduates with a virtual celebration June 6 to commemorate their accomplishments until everyone can 
reunite at Golden 1 Center next year. University President Robert S. Nelsen, understanding those feelings, praised Sac State’s graduates 
for their toughness of character.

“It’s the most resilient class I’ve ever seen in my entire life. Everything was thrown at them, and they didn’t let it stop them. Instead, 
they persevered and succeeded,” Nelsen said.  “They came here because they wanted to be on campus, to be with the faculty and to have 
a face-to-face experience, and they wanted an education. They didn’t let COVID-19 stop them from getting that education.” 

Hornet Commons Student 
Housing Project Update
By Dixie Reid

A year ago, Sacramento State and the University’s 
partners broke ground on the Hornet Commons 
student-housing project. The $164 million apartment 
complex for upper-level students is being be built 
on the former site of the Dan McAuliffe Memorial 
Ballparks, on the southeast side of campus. Despite the 
COVID-19 pandemic, the project is still on schedule 
to open before the start of the Fall 2021 semester.

When completed, Hornet Commons will house 
more than 1,100 students. Students will live in 
284 apartments, across six four-story buildings 
surrounding a swimming pool. The project will also 
include a common building, which will contain a cafe, 
fitness center, and community room. Sacramento State 
juniors, seniors, and graduate students can choose 
from 212 four-bedroom and 60 two-bedroom units 
(all with four beds per unit), and 12 one-bed studio 
apartments.

As part of the project, the McAuliffe baseball 
complex has been relocated to city-owned land at 
Army Depot Park. 

Use a Life Vest 
Visiting the American River Parkway is a traditional way to cool off 

during the summer but remember Life Looks Good on You and so does a life 
vest -- Drowning doesn’t.

Putting a life vest on before going into the river is the smart and safe thing 
to do.  And it’s the law for children under 13 to wear a life vest because kids 
don’t float.  

If you don’t have one, there are several life vest borrowing stations for kids 
on the American River Parkway including both the Howe Avenue and Watt 
Avenue river access points.  For more information, please visit regionalparks.
saccounty.net.

Public Health Reminder
As more people engage in activities formerly restricted due to COVID-19, 

Sacramento County’s Public Health Office reminds everyone the best defense 
against the virus continues to be: 

•Staying at home and physical distancing 
•Washing hands frequently
•Avoiding touching eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands
•Avoiding being around people with COVID-19 symptoms
Using cloth face coverings whenever social distancing cannot be 

maintained indoors or outdoors is also advisable. These do not have to be 
medical grade respirators and surgical masks. A simple cloth face covering 
should cover the nose, mouth and chin, and be made of soft or permeable 
material, without holes or one-way valve that allows respiratory droplet 
release. 

For questions about the Public Health Order, call the Public Health hotline 
at 916-875-2400.

Susan Peters represents the Third District on the Sacramento County 
Board of Supervisors.  She can be reached at susanpeters@saccounty.net.

Summer at the Parkway, Public Health Reminder
From the Desk of Supervisor Susan Peters

2020 Sac State Graduates Hit their Finish Line Despite Hardships By Dixie Reid

Graduate Siena Maen. Photography: Jameel Pugh, Bowtie 
Pixs
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Real Estate Update
By Linda Wood, Broker-Associate, Dunnigan, Realtors

Congratulations to the Class of 2020! You are celebrating 
this milestone in an unprecedented manner. Many of your hopes 
and dreams for this year could not happen due to Covid-19. 
New plans and ways of celebrating became reality. There were 
drive-through and virtual graduations with amazing speakers 
and entertainers. Lawn signs decorated the neighborhood letting 
us know to celebrate our neighbors and their accomplishments. 
It was amazing to see how you adapted and found creative ways 
to celebrate. I commend you for your resiliency and wish you 
success as you navigate your future.

Each year the Sacramento Association of Realtors awards 
scholarships to qualifying students in our region. This year 
we had 61 applicants with 57 outstanding students receiving 
scholarships totaling in excess of $48,000.00. Members of the 
Sacramento Association of Realtors are passionate about this 
program and work hard throughout the year to raise money to 
support this at a high level. I encourage any of you that will be 
in the graduating class of 2021 to remember the S.A.R. when 
you apply for scholarships in 2021.

Real Estate continues to thrive. Sales remain strong. 
Inventory is in short supply and interest rates remain low. Real 
Estate agents have adapted to follow the required protocols and 
guidelines while carrying out the business of real estate.  

Home ownership remains an important part of the American 
Dream. Home has become even more important as we work and 
learn from home. 

Please remain vigilant, safe and healthy this summer!

Power Inn Alliance News
By Steve Blanton

The Power Inn area sustained minimal damage during the 
recent civil unrest. The Power Inn Alliance (PIA) been raising 
its voice in support for those in other areas of Sacramento that 
experienced loss and damage of property. We are partnering with 
a dynamic group made of other Business Improvement Districts 
and Chambers to secure financial as well as emotional support for 
impacted small businesses. 

Working in conjunction with Inclusive Economic Development 
Committee (IEDC), the PIA has identified businesses that have 
been shuttered or experienced a decrease in business due to the 
impacts of Covid-19. 

We are continuing to work with the City and Police on cleaning 
up the College Greens Shopping Center. This retail hub is as 
important to us as it is for our neighbors. Thank you to Raleys for 
adding extra Police security to protect their customers. 

The SPCA is making improvements to an existing building, 
plus adding new indoor/outdoor canine runs. 

Our office is distributing medical PPE masks to small and 
medium businesses within or near the Alliance district. Contact 
Dawn Carlson at dawn@powerinn.org for more information. 

Did you celebrate May is Bike Month? If so, we have t-shirts 
available at our office! You can also contact Dawn for your gear. 

Register Your Support For the Association  
The College-Glen Neighborhood Association encourages every household to register their support for the Neighborhood Association.  
You may use the form below to contribute. 
Please mail your contribution and form to CGNA, P.O. Box 276474, Sacramento CA 95827.  
Our California Nonprofit Corporation Number is 1689161 and our Tax ID is 94-3153412.  

Thank you for your support!
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

College-Glen Neighborhood Association 2020 Contribution Form
Support your community! Make a contribution today!

Last Name_____________________________ First Name__________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________ Sacramento, CA 95826

Phone: Home______________________Cell______________________

Are you currently on the CGNA e-Notice list?   Y   N     If not, may we add your e-mail to our list?   Y    N

E-mail____________________________________________________________________________________

Please make checks payable to: CGNA or College-Glen Neighborhood Association. 
Mail to: CGNA •  P.O. Box 276474  •  Sac. CA 95827 Amount enclosed $ __________ 
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Staying Active  
During the COVID-19 public health 

emergency and stay at home orders, the residents 
of College Greens and Glenbrook have been 
making good use of our public spaces, taking in 
some fresh air and engaging in socially distant 
activities with their family. All public schools 
have their green spaces closed yet most City 
parks are open for enjoyment provided visitors 
practice social distancing.  The City encourages 
recreational use of green spaces and reminds 
everyone to stay safe: practice social distance, 
minimum of 6 feet, avoid gatherings of more than 
10 individuals and always wear your mask when 
visiting with others.
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Neighbors Continue to Help with School Maintenance
COVID-19 halted school across the nation. Students, 

faculty, and staff were abruptly sent home. In the case of the 
Sacramento City Unified School District the doors were closed 
to all except the plant managers for each facility. Initially, the 
maintenance staff for the City Unified School District stopped 
working though the grass and weeds continued to grow. Once 
it was reported that the front lawns of both Thomas Jefferson 
and Bancroft were being cut by neighbors the District restored 
regular maintenance service for both school yards. However, 
both facilities have student gardens that are not maintained by 
the district. In the case of the Bancroft garden, neighbors have 
been pitching in to maintain the space. Betty and Joan would 
like others to know that they are always welcome to join them 
in caring for the garden. 

Editorial Policy
College-Glen News is a collaboration of articles 
from community leaders, CGNA Board of Directors, 
and citizens at large.  The opinions in the articles 
do not necessarily reflect those of the board, unless 
stated so. If you wish to submit an article or have an 
editorial, please mail it to the listed address with your 
name, address and phone number.  Editorials with 
this information will be addressed and/or considered 
for publication in next quarter’s issue.

College-Glen News is a quarterly publication of 
the College-Glen Neighborhood Association.   

Sharlyn Deglow-Solie, Editor
Contact us at: 

 CGNA, P.O. Box 276474, Sacramento, CA 95827

April 2020 CGNA Newsletter Distributors 
Carly & Corey Adams; Gary & Judy Agid; Ron & Mary Alvarado; 

Mary & Audrey Boardman; Susan Buscombe; Franco & Alison 
Costanos; Heather Conway; Jason, Stacy, Ryan & Johnathan Deglow; 
Annette & John Deglow; Chuck & Nancy Fasula; Rich & Bonnie Floyd;  
Elio & Anita Freitas; Dina, Genna & Rossi Garbero; Lori, Pete, Peter & 
Mikeila Ghelfi; Jasmine & Brian Gosney; Doug & Nancy Grass, Woody 
& Marlene Hansen; Sharon Kevin & Macolin Irvine; Zak & Misty 
Kanouse/Batista, Linda & Larry Lindelof; Chris & Kim Link; Deb & 
Craig Loper/Clifton; Cleo & Garrett Ner; Diane O’Rourke & Nancy 
Sullivan; Betty Regallo; Doug, Madelyn &  Haylee Reynolds; Carol & 
Jim Schweder; Casey & Mary Scott; Joan Swanson; Anna Tenderella; 
Michael & Keri Thrall; Stacy Turner; Terry & Jerry West; Jenny & 
Steve Wirtz;  Brandon & Caleb Wong; Bob & Pam Woodbury and John 
& Elaine Yoshikawa.

Thank you!

Online registration is still available for 
the 2020 virtual Doggy Dash. This is an 
opportunity for you and your four-legged pal 
to join others in the community walking in 
support of the Sacramento SPCA’s Doggy 
Dash in our neighborhood on Saturday, June 
27th. All proceeds go to the Sacramento 
SPCA. 

For more information on the day’s virtual 
activities and to register, visit https://www.
sspca.org/dash. 

Not Too Late to Register for the Sacramento SPCA Doggy Dash

Join the Virtual Doggie 
Dash on June 27, 2020! 
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Recycling of loose paper has declined in value and 
when mixed with cardboard can dilute the value of the 
cardboard by as much as 25%. It is not so much the loose 
paper, but the other items that tend to come in with loose 
paper such as soiled drink cups, food wrappers, and 
other unacceptable items for the dumpster. By moving 
to collecting only cardboard, CRV aluminum cans, and 
CRV plastic bottles we can increase the value of this 
recycling effort. 

CGNA/Bancroft Dumpster Now Accepting Only Cardboard, Cans, Plastic Bottles

Residential Burglaries…Summer 
Heat and Delta Breezes
By Ron Alvarado

With a taste of summer’s simmering heat hitting us 
in May, we should all be reminded that with the summer, 
open windows and unlocked patio doors, comes an easy 
invite to a residential burglar.  Let’s not make it easy 
to be targets for burglaries as summer comes upon us.  
In those nice evenings when the cooling Delta breezes 
come through and we open our houses to let the fresh air 
in, remember to close and lock up before bedtime.

Let’s also remember to roll up the windows and lock 
the doors of vehicles left outside of our garages.  Vehicle 
theft and burglaries from cars parked in driveways and 
on the street in our neighborhoods are always amongst 
the highest reported crimes.

Reported Crime May 1 –
August 31, 2019

May 1 – 
May 31 2020

Burglaries from residence 22 4

Theft 42 10

Burglaries from motor 
vehicles

47 8

Motor vehicle theft 34 8

The stay-at-Home mandate has resulted in 
extra time to do all of those household projects 
that had been shelved for another day. Residents 
have been cleaning their closets, garages, and 
yards. This has resulted in collections of items that 
needed to be disposed of. The City’s loose-in-the 
street pickup for green waste has ended and will 
not return until November. However, residents 
may still have a green waste pick-up under the 
Household Junk Pickup program. The City of 
Sacramento solid waste/recycling customers 
have two free household junk pickups a year per 
household during the non-leaf season or until 
November 1, 2020. In addition, customers may 
request one free dump coupon for self-haul of 
debris to the Sacramento Recycling and Transfer 
Station per calendar year. Acceptable bulky items 
include yard waste, furniture, mattresses, carpet, 
toys, and four un-mounted tires. The City will 
collect up to 5 cubic yards of material (4’x4’x9’) 
per appointment. An extra charge may apply if 
your load is in excess of 5 cubic yards. Beware 

Staying at Home Prompts Spring Cleaning

that piles placed out more than 24 hours before an appointment or without an 
appointment will be considered illegal dumping and fines may be issued. 

Appliances, TV’s, computers, and other e-waste are not acceptable within the 
Household Junk program. For these items, you may request two curbside pick-ups. 

A full list of services available and guidelines for the various programs can be 
found at www.sacrecycle.org. To request an appointment, customers may call 311, 
make an online request at www.sac311.org, or use the Sac 311 App with your iPhone 
or Android. The dump coupons and the appliance/e-waste programs operate year-
round.
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Candidates for
Sacramento County Supervisor, District 3

Rich Desmond
I recently retired from the 

California Highway Patrol, I’m 
a registered independent, and I 
believe local government should 
be nonpartisan. We need proven, 
thoughtful, and experienced 
leadership to protect us from 
Covid-19 challenges, get us back 
to work, reduce homelessness, and 

build trust in Black communities. 
My first priority is keeping people safe from the Coronavirus 

and restoring our economy. We need to make sure the most 
vulnerable among us get the help they need. As we reopen, 
I’ll make sure it is possible for small businesses to hire people 
and get everyone back to work. In the CHP, I took a leadership 
role in emergency management and served as the liaison to the 
Governor’s Office of Emergency Services. With my experience 
I will seek to keep our community prepared for any emergency. 

My second priority is compassionately reducing the number 
of homeless in our region while keeping our community safe. 
Many people experiencing homelessness suffer from mental 
illness, addiction, or disabilities. We must target resources for 
treatment and create a path towards permanent housing. I’ll 
make sure there is a safe bed for everyone.

Finally, I will work to build trust between police and African 
American communities.  As the CHP’s legislative director, I had 
the privilege of working with leaders in the Black community, 
elected officials, law enforcement, and labor organizations on 
reforms related to use of force, mental illness, transparency, and 
accountability.  I will build on these experiences to improve law 
enforcement practices in Sacramento while creating a culture of 
empathy and understanding.

www.elections.saccounty.net

Tuesday, 
November 3, 2020

General Election

Guide to the Candidates - November 3, 2020
Editor’s note:  Each candidate was invited to provide an individual photo and statement for inclusion in this CGNA publication.  
The order in which candidates are listed was determined by a random draw.

Gregg Fishman
We need change at the County 

Board of Supervisors, change 
that will fix homelessness, bring 
more housing, expand our COVID 
response, and finally put a stop to 
unacceptable, negligent behavior at 
the Sheriff’s Department that has 
resulted in tens of millions of your 
taxpayer dollars going for sexual 

harassment, discrimination and wrongful death lawsuits.
I will lead the county toward that change.
My resume reflects leading for change. Support for my 

campaign reflects that I’ll serve the people, not the powerful. 
At SMUD, where voters elected me to lead, our rates are 35 
percent lower than PG&E’s. We’re growing high-wage green 
jobs, setting aggressive climate change goals, and delivering 
nationally recognized customer service.

My support comes largely from outside the halls of power: 
community groups, working families, progressive leaders, and 
individuals who want change.

I will bring people together to address social unrest in the 
wake of extreme examples of police brutality. I will ensure our 
Sheriff’s Department delivers true public safety to everybody. 
We must rebuild our economy, build homes and create solutions 
for homelessness, fix potholes, and address health care and 
mental health issues.

My opponent is the handpicked successor of the insiders 
who like the system the way it is and are indifferent to the 
problems we face. I will bring change, he will be more of the 
unacceptable same.

I love our community and I am dedicated to changing 
county government so it represents everybody and solves our 
biggest issues fairly. Please stay safe.
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Free Friday Morning -Watercolor Mini-Workshop
As in the past Free Friday classes continue provided the outside 

conditions are safe along the American River. In the past that meant 
as soon as the water level at the river goes down to a safe level. 
Unfortunately, today that means when the government and the 
medical advisors tell us we no longer have to fear the coronavirus. 
Woody has confirmed that he is committed to resuming his Free 
Friday Watercolor classes at the American River as soon as it 
is safe to do so. The time will be the same 9:00 am – 11:00 am. 
As always, Woody welcomes all levels of students, including 
observers, beginners, intermediate, and advanced. Woody does 
ask that an adult accompany students under the age of 18. There is 
no registration fee: just show up at the right time. Because of the 
uncertainty of the start time Woody suggests that you check in with 
him via e-mail check on the re-start date. In the meantime, Woody 
continues to offer watercolor classes in his home-studio via distant 
learning. For information you may e-mail Woody at watercolors@
woodyhansen.com.

Woody is currently displaying a painting each day outside his 
home to help us get through the COVID-19 pandemic. As you take 
your daily, socially responsible walks through the neighborhood and 
past Thomas Jefferson School, be sure to stop and enjoy Woody’s 
paintings. 

Music & Movement for Toddlers & Pre-Schoolers 
with Lisa Phenix

This class like the others is temporarily on hold and will remain 
that way until it is safe to resume. When instruction resumes 
you may want to join this class as a means of stimulating your 
child’s development on every level, promote self-esteem, increase 
coordination, nurture your child’s self-expression, and bring out the 
song in your child, with Lisa Phenix and her music and movement 
class. With egg shakers, bells and drums in hand, your child 
becomes part of the back-up band as we explore nature, gravity, and 
the seasons. 

This is a parent/grandparent participation class scheduled 
for Thursdays at 9:15 am. The cost is five sessions for $25. For 
information and start date e-mail Lisa at lisap@winfirst.com or call 
719-6106.

Uechi - Ryu Karate
The Uechi Ryu class at the McClaskey Adult Center—Thomas 

Jefferson Branch suspended classes on March 12, 2020 in response 
to the current public health crisis. While the class is not holding 
group sessions, members still have access to training.

Henry Carino, who leads the children’s classes, has been holding 
Zoom classes on Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 6:30 pm. The 
class is open to both children and adults. For information, email 
Carino Sensei at hrcarino@yahoo.com.

The class also has access to videos being posted on YouTube. As 
the current time the videos cover elements of the katas San Chin and 
Kanshiwa. To access the class videos go to:

https://youtu.be/2bVOsA2CX7c
For additional information about the class, contact Robert Van 

Der Volgen Jr. at vandervolgenjr@yahoo.com, or call him at 801-
9735.

McClaskey Adult Center Classes On Hold Due to COVID-19
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 ARFCD Rachelanne Vander Werf: 530-559-6121 
All About Floors, Gary Regallo: 387-8632  

AmatoDrums, Chris Amato:  275-3521 
Answer Home Loans, Matt Gougé: 529-7600 
Apogacar Realty, Angela Pogacar: 718-2330

Atlas Disposal, Dave Sikich: 455-2800
Bee Services, Alex Young: 541-0833 

Brothers Plumbing, John/Tim Johnston:  381-3838
Burnett & Sons Millwork, Jim Miller: 442-0493 

CK’s Donuts, Kay & Jaime: 381-3818 
California State University, Sacramento: 278-6011 

California Student Housing, Frank Pogacar: 209-533-3039 
Cascade Rock, Bruce Johnson: 383-1300 
Century 21 Select, Jay Alaei: 308-0967

Chamberlain Real Estate Inc., Steve: 563-3006 
City of Sac- Neighborhood Services /Park & Rec: 311

Coldwell Banker, Dave Bristol: 798-4827 
Coldwell Banker, Sue Brown: 386-6016

Coldwell Banker, Nicole Donlevy: 973-4594
Coldwell Banker, Doug Reynolds: 494-8441 

College Glen Little League, Tiffany Henderson  799-4386
College Greens Pet Center, Jay Alaei: 387-7387 

College Greens Subway, Dev Purewal: 386-2787 
Council District 6, Eric Guerra:  808-7006 

Dave’s Retro-Games, Dave: 821-3284 
Dunnigan Realtors,  Linda Wood:  802-8042 

E-Z Living Cleaning, Kristy Skondras: 381-5490 
Endless Possibili•Tees, Edmond: 388-9344

Express Stop, Mike Mashal: 387-1142 
Fire Station 60, Mark, David & Hooman: 383-7458

Florin Perkins Landscape Materials, Abel Pereira, 443-5120 
Florin Perkins Public Disposal Site, Abel Pereira, 443-5120 

Folsom Mobil, Riaz Mohommed: 781-7861 
Garcia Realty, Rosanna Garcia: 202-7294 

Granite Regional Park Partners, John Klein: 736-9000 
Holloway Land Co., Brian Holloway: 731- 4435 

JK Food, Liquor and Wine, Sunny/Billy: 381-6500
J. K. Groves Real Estate, Stephen Grimes: 837-8381 

K-B Motors, Tim Trojan: 383-1955
L&D Landfill, Michael Lien: 737-8640

La Cabana, Alan & Salvador Ranirez: 381-5518 
Lawnman, Burnie Lenau: 739-1420

Leatherby’s Family Creamery: 920-8382
Lyon Real Estate, Julie Reardon: 799-0246 

Markenbill Automotive,  Mark Godfrey: 739-8018
McDonald’s Folsom Blvd., Alan & Bob: 362-1951 

Music Mama, Lisa Phenix: 719-6106
Napa Auto & Truck Parts, Randy Foster: 452- 9793

Nor-Cal Equipment Rentals, Tom Butts: 388-9850 
Pomer Associates, Bruce Pomer: 835-5182 

Power Inn Alliance, Steve Blanton: 453-8888
Praxair, Tiffany Ellingson:  452-1234

Pyro Spectaculars, Michael Knezovich: 640-0173 
Raley’s, Justin Simpson: 383-6622

Recycling Industries, David Kuhnen: 452-3961 
Red Dog Shred, Stephen Stratman:  333-0590 

Results The 24 Hour Gym: Peter: 383-0123
Riso Office Products, Robert Norville: 638-7476 

Roma Pizzeria #2, Maria Guerrera: 383-9264
SCUSD Area 3, Christina Pritchett: 716-8546 

SMUD, Gregg Fishman: 1-888-742-7683
Sae Jong Teriyaki, Young Cho: 386-8955 

Sacramento Area Fire Fighters Local 522, Gabriela: 739-8522
Sac. Co. Kiefer Probation Center, Lee Seale: 875-0206
Sacramento Dharma Center, Linda Dekker: 386-9844 

Sac River Auto Shop, Mohammed Maita: (530) 758-1412 
Save the American River Assoc., Steve Green: 967-7265

Separovich/Domich, Dain/John Klein: 736-6979
State Farm Insurance, Darryl Fong: 388-1900
State Farm Insurance, Moira Little: 854-5985

Stonebridge Properties LLC, Randy Sater: 484-3257
Supervisor District 3, Susan Peters: 874-5471

TNT Fireworks, Cathy/Sally: 387-2626
Tops Pen Co., Hanson Wong: 383-8633

Uechi - Ryu Karate, Robb: 383-4754 
Valley Community Church, Kevin Newton: 383-0775

Waste Management, Angel Diaz & Tisha Gill: 737-4863 
Zuprinco Printing, Min Kim: 383-5757

As of June 13, 2020. All 916 area code unless otherwise noted.

The College-Glen News is printed at 
Zuprinco Printing, Sacramento, 383-5757

College-Glen Neighborhood Association Business Sponsors
CGNA THANKS OUR
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Stay in Touch with The College-
Glen Neighborhood Association!

Check out the CGNA Web Site!
• Read a full color version of the 

neighborhood newsletter
• Learn more about our sponsors
• Find out dates for upcoming events


